

Dear Parent:

Thank you for your interest in our preschool program at Fairhaven. Your child's name will be added to our wait-list as soon as we receive the enclosed form, but we recommend that you pursue other places in case we are unable to provide programming for you.

Specific guidelines have been developed and are enclosed. While our program is integrated with typically developing children, we are here to serve preschoolers with special needs.

Children are placed from a waitlist based upon availability of openings. Preschoolers with typical development are comprised of children from our Early Intervention program, children of staff, and children from the community.

We currently have ten full-day classes at the school. All programs operate Monday through Friday during the school year. There is a charge of **\$200.00** per month for the 2024-2025 school year.

Again, thank you for your interest. Sincerely,

Sandra Kernen

Principal

Michelle Ocilka

Assistant Principal

Fairhaven TCBDD Preschool Vision Statement

The TCBDD Fairhaven Preschool program's vision is to help provide positive experiences that **supports** children and families, **encourages** growth and development to become independent, and **helps** children reach their full potential.

Fairhaven Guidelines for Preschoolers Who Are Placed as Tuition Pay Role Models

While we believe that your child's preschool experience will be an excellent preparation for kindergarten, we also want to remind you that **your child is a role model for our children with multiple disabilities**. As your child enjoys positive exposure and experiences with children who have disabilities, our students, too, have the enriching experience of observing positive behaviors and appropriately developing skills from your child.

Eligibility

We are delighted that you have chosen to have your child experience preschool at Fairhaven School.

You will be notified when a space has opened for your child. You will also be expected to attend a mandatory enrollment meeting for your child.

Developmental Expectations

Because we are in the business of educating children, we realize that all children grow and learn at a different pace. Our expectations are not unrealistic for children who may be participating in a preschool experience with other children for the first time. Our expectations and guidelines serve the purpose of preserving the importance of the role that your child provides as we educate and support our children with disabilities. We reserve the right to make the final determination of whether your child is an inappropriate distraction for the preschool class. We look forward to a joint commitment with you to make this a success.

The following concerns could result in removal of your child from the program:

Giving you and your child time to adjust to the new routine, schedule, and demands of a structured preschool day may take a few weeks; however, we would expect that separation from you and a smooth transition would be successful by the first full week of October.

Again, we realize that each child develops differently so we cannot expect toileting to be any different. We expect that you and your three year old are working on potty training at home in preparation for preschool. **In order to attend, we require that your child be completely toilet trained for the upcoming school year**, perhaps only needing help with fasteners and/or hygiene help by August 31st.

Learning to play, share, and interact with others can be a challenge for all children, so we are prepared for the natural scuffles and resistance; however, if these behaviors become excessive or if your child becomes a distraction and/or danger to the others, specifically to those we serve with disabilities, **then we may ask you to remove your child if we cannot resolve the behavior**.

IF YOUR ADDRESS AND/OR PHONE NUMBER CHANGE DURING YOUR PERIOD ON THE WAITLIST, IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO INFORM US. If our efforts to contact you fail due to nonworking or old phone numbers, we will move onto the next child on the waitlist.

Thank you for your interest in Fairhaven's Preschool Program.

Please:

- > Read the enrollment guidelines
- > Complete the wait list information
- > Return this form to the school

IF YOUR ADDRESS AND/OR PHONE NUMBER CHANGE DURING YOUR PERIOD ON THE WAITLIST, IT IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TO INFORM US.

If our efforts to contact you fail due to nonworking or old phone numbers, we will move onto the next child on the waitlist.

YOU MUST PROVIDE TRANSPORTATION TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR PRESCHOOL PROGRAM

TYPICALLY DEVELOPING PRESCHOOLER WAIT LIST

Child's Name:			
Date of Birth:	Gender (ci	rcle one) Boy Gi	irl
Parent(s):Address:			
Phone:			
Alternate phone:			
Your child is completely potty-trained Yes	No		
I am a TCBDD employee. Work location:			
To be completed by school only:			
date received		by (initials)	